June 10, 2024
The City Council met at City Hall on June 10, 2024 with the following members present:  Chuck Steffenson, Colleen Shores, Julie Aasness, Michael Hudson and Monica Olson and the following absent: NONE

Others Present: Jason Andersen, Corey Jaenisch, Dave Bedore, Shawn Stelzer and Diana K. Olson
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Mayor Steffenson.  
A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Olson and carried to approve the June 10th agenda.  
  
A motion was made by Olson, seconded by Shores and carried to approve the May 13th Council minutes.
The fire truck is fixed and will be picked up soon.  There was a house burn on Saturday for the new trainees.

A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Hudson and carried to approve a 1-4 day temporary on sale liquor license to the Evansville Fire Department to sell liquor on July 6th in the park.

The Council would like to start with the west end of town for I & I compliance.  Letters will be mailed out notifying residents that an inspection needs to be done.

Tall grass letters were sent out.  If the City has to mow the lawns, they will be mowed to look nice and may have to be bagged.

A motion was made by Olson, seconded by Hudson and carried to add a charge for weed whipping property at a rate of $85.00 per hour.

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Olson and carried to approve a structure permit from Craig Quinn to move in a house a long as set backs are met.  It is parcel 72-0277-350.
When residents return keys for the compost site, we are to make a receipt the key was returned and give them $5.00 cash.

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Aasness and carried to allow the school to install a batting cage by the JV field 1st base dugout.
A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Olson and carried to contract with MN Pump Works to inspect the lift station pumps for $585.  We have them inspected once a year.

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Olson and carried to approve the June bills and authorize payment.  (List Attached)
Do both employee reviews in November.


A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Olson and carried to adjourn the meeting at 7:43 PM.   
Diana K. Olson
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